https://www.facebook.com/surfchurchviana/ https://surfchurch.pt/en/viana-do-castelo-en/ https://www.instagram.com/surfchurchviana/ https://paypal.me/NunoandGilaMoleira?locale.x=en_US https://beonetogether.com/people/nuno-moleira-and-gilberta-oliveira/



Dear praying friends,

Hope this newsletter finds you well.

We had a very restful couple of weeks in the south of Portugal. The Lord blessed us with joy and peace as the four of us spent these days together.

School is almost starting! Please pray for Leonor as she is going to attend a new school in the city and she is the only one from her class going. Pray for good friendships and the Lord's protection over her.





Meanwhile in Viana the meetings continued with Marcelo's family and Benni, for whom we are so grateful! Last Sunday, for the first time since March, we gathered again altogether at our home. It was such a blessed time! Please be praying for our community, that the Lord strengthen us and we may walk closely with Him and each other.

As Surf Church family we are entering a new season. We are heartbroken to see the Pitney family leave. Due to family issues they have to stay in the United States. Please keep them in your prayers. The circumstances are hard and sad, but we trust the Lord and we know He is above any circumstance! And our position is with Him in the heavenly realms! We are so thankful for all the Lord has done through this family here in Portugal. Pray that as we trust and follow Jesus, we may shine the light of God's love to those around us and that by the power of the Holy Spirit living in us many may discover the true life available only in our Heavenly Father.



(our families together last June for a geocaching)

For we are God's handiwork, created in Christ Jesus to do good works, which God prepared in advance for us to do.

(Eph. 2:10)

In His strength, Nuno, Gila, Leonor and Diogo